Stephen A. Schwarzman

Chairman & C.E.O., Blackstone Group Inc.

345 Park Avenue
New York, NY 10154

Dear Mr. Chairman,

I am confounded by your decision to participate in this year's Future Investment Initiative, the annual investor meeting in Saudi Arabia. In 2018, you made the right call by cancelling your attendance after the gruesome killing of journalist Jamal Khashoggi. However, the situation of Saudi human rights defenders and journalists has not improved since then.

As an example, I would like to draw your attention to the fate of two specific individuals, Dr. Mohammad al-Qahtani and Dr. Abdullah al-Hamid. In 2009, they were co-founders of the Saudi Association for Civil and Political Rights (ACPRA). The goal of ACPRA was to raise human rights awareness and promote transparency and accountability in government. Both men have been sentenced to at least 10 years in prison based on vague charges of “sedition” and “giving inaccurate information to foreign media.” Their imprisonment is a violation of the their right to freedom of thought, expression, and peaceful assembly, which are protected by international law.

Given the continuing violation of basic human rights standards in Saudi Arabia, this is not the time to return to “business as usual.” Instead, I ask you to call on the Saudi authorities to respect the basic human rights as laid out in the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights, and to refrain from attending Saudi-hosted conferences until this call is heeded.

Sincerely,

